NORTHVALE RECREATION MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 17, 2017

Present: Kari Sedano, Joe McGuire, Heinz Schroeder, Nicole Cowley, Ken DeGennaro and Amy Ibrahimaj
Also Present: Alma Giordano

Motion to open the meeting at 8:05pm made by Ken DeGennaro, 2nd by Heinz Schroeder.
Motion to approve the minutes as written for the September 20, 2017 meeting made by Joe McGuire, 2nd by
Nicole Cowley, all in favor, minutes approved.

Community Pass: Kari Sedano introduced Alma Giordano as our “Community Pass Webmaster”. They have
been learning everything they need to do for us to use the website/online registration processes. Discussion
about what information is needed about the different sports for the website followed. They plan to go live
around October 23rd with registration opening for indoor soccer and indoor winter basketball. They will close
registration around November 21st for those sports and the seasons run from January through the end of
March.

Softball: Nicole Cowley had nothing to report.

Rifle: Heinz Schroeder reported that nothing is new, the season is going well.

Kari mentioned at this time that the Borough/Council wants us to use one email for all recreation
correspondence, then the emails can be forwarded to the appropriate director. The email to be used is:
northvalerecreation@boroughofnorthvale.com

Basketball: Joe McGuire reported they got the gym usage approval from the Northvale school for both
basketball and soccer.

Kari mentioned that we have not heard back from the Borough/Council about whether they will be helping
us out with the costs of Community Pass yet.

Soccer: Ken DeGennaro reported that next fall Hogan’s will have the small sided games and the small goals
were moved from the school to Hogan’s already. Ken wants to buy new ones to replace them at the school.
For indoor soccer, he needs goals, the ones we have are too big to store in the gym along the wall with the
new bleachers. They need to be 6ft X 9ft goals with back braces that fold in to store flat against the wall.
Kari will look into pricing them.

Motion to close the meeting made by Heinz Schroeder, 2nd by Ken DeGennaro - meeting closed at 8:49pm.
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